
   

 

September 4 – Jane Shoup 
Robert Green Ingersoll:  Great American Infidel 

Robert Green Ingersoll, although little remembered today, was 
the foremost orator and political speech-maker of late 19th 
century America.  He was a controversial figure, but very 
prominent and highly regarded, even amongst those who 
disagreed with him.  He crisscrossed the country and spoke 
before packed houses on topics ranging from Shakespeare to 
Thomas Paine, from Darwin to the rights of women and 
African-Americans.  He was a tireless advocate of reason and 
science.  He also praised the virtues of marriage and family 
and by all accounts enjoyed an almost idyllic family life.  Many 
of his ideas were far ahead of his time and, I will argue, 
applicable to our current situation. 

Jane Shoup is Professor Emerita of Biological Sciences at 
Purdue University Calumet, Hammond, IN, where she taught 
for 33 years.  She holds the AB in Biology from the University of 
Rochester, and a PhD in Zoology from the University of 
Chicago.  Jane has offered a number of courses through the 
LIFE (Learning Is For Ever) program at UWSP on topics 
including “Darwin and His ‘Dangerous Idea’”, “The Limits to 
Growth”, “The Sixth Mass Extinction”, and “Living Within 
Limits”. 

Music: Ellen Shahbazi    Service Leader: Bob Lindahl 

September 11 – Rev. Joan Shiels 
Is UU The True American Religion? 

With an emphasis on reason, personal responsibility, equality, 
democracy and autonomy, Unitarian Universalism might be 
the religion that is closest to the American ideal. A meditation 
on faith in America. 

The Rev. Joan Shiels has graduate degrees in Religion, 
Theology and Divinity. She is also deeply interested in the 
American experiment and the spiritual context of today’s 
political environment. 

Music: Gerri Friedberg      Service Leader: Carrie Link 

September 18 – The Rev. Cynthia Barnes Johnson 
Forward Through the Ages 

Major anniversaries of significant achievements are worth 
celebrating, as we are doing this 20th anniversary of the 

founding of the Fellowship in 1996.  UUFDC’s first building on 
Koessl Lane was formally dedicated with a lot of hoopla on 
June 11, 2000.  Now it is our joy to hoopla with words and 
music, art exhibits and communal meals. Let’s honor the 
pioneers who found each other in a Unitarian-Universalist-less 
county and celebrate all that we have become together.  
Is UUFDC a sustainable resource?  What do we Members and 
Friends need to do in our individual lives to be a renewable 
resource not only for ourselves but also in service to others?    

Cynthia Johnson, a retired Unitarian Universalist minister who 
served UU congregations in Texas and Oklahoma, joined 
UUFDC in 2000 when she and Al moved to Door County. 
Cynthia is active as an artist and a poet. She enjoys family and 
friends, nature, travel, and reading and writing. 

Music: Special music, Cynthia Stiehl; Donna Russell and the 
UUFDC Choir, Cynthia Stiehl, conductor 
Service Leader: Valerie Murre-Schlick 

September 25 – Dan Taylor 
 Laughter:  Mediaeval Medicine for the Body and Soul 

The Decameron is Giovanni Boccaccio's magnum opus.  It 
consists of 100 stories told by ten young women (7) and men 
(3) who have fled the horrors of the plague (Black Death) to 
seek fresh air and conviviality in the hills above Florence in 
1348.  They dine well, sleep soundly, sing, dance, enjoy nature, 
and construct their own private society that privileges 
storytelling.  Their tales, which are usually raunchy, emphasize 
intelligence or cleverness, Fortune (note the capital F), desire, 
and magnanimity, and verbal wit abounds amongst both 
landed gentry and peasants.  But their levity and laughter are 
actually medicinal according to both secular and religious 
mediaeval medical theory and practice. Maybe we can learn 
something from them. 

Dan Taylor (LU '63) is his alma mater's Jones Professor 
Emeritus of Classics and Linguistics.  Thanks to his research 
and teaching, the Taylors have lived in Italy for 3 1/2 years.  He 
has taught 26 Bjorklunden Seminars and has led four 
Bjorklunden trips to Italy and Greece.  Now retired, he and 
Donna live in Colorado. 

Music: Gerri Friedberg       
Service Leader: Jim Black 
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The Mountains Are Calling 
By Pat Crow 

The call of the Colorado mountains has 
gotten louder and harder to ignore. So 
with some anxiety and sadness, I have 
given four months’ notice to the 
Governing Board of UUFDC.  

It has been my pleasure to serve as 
your Administrator for almost six years. 
When I came to Door County in 2008 to 
take care of my mother, I never 
planned to stay eight years. After my 
mother died in December 2011, I 
remained in Door County because I 
really liked my work and the people at 
the Fellowship. 

I have no firm plans for my future. Until 
my condo sells, it is really hard to 
imagine a secure path forward. I just 
have to take a leap of faith and believe 
everything will sort itself out.  

I am excited to help in the transition to 
a new Administrator and four months is 
plenty of time to find and train the 
perfect replacement. This is a great job.  
I have never had a job where I felt as 
appreciated and I will miss everyone 

very much. 

President’s Note: 
We will all miss Pat’s competent 
leadership and cheery smile when we 
walk in the door.  We wish her well in 
her new endeavor to return home to 
the mountains!  The Board has 
established a Search and Screen 
Committee to recommend a 
replacement for Pat.  The members of 
the committee are Marilyn Hansotia, 
Cindy Nelson, Karl Wise and I.  We will 
be advertising in the month of 
September with an application deadline 
of October 1.  We hope to have several 
weeks of training for our new 
Administrator with Pat before she 
leaves.   

Save the Date: 
The Emissary, the science fiction film 
written and produced by Tim and 
UUFDC member Holly Erskine, will be 
shown at the Fellowship on Thursday, 
October 6 at 4 pm. Your 20th 
Anniversary committee invites you to 
stay for pizza and beer after the 1 hour 
and 50 minute film. Please sign up in 
the foyer.  

Our Mission:  

Guided by the Seven Principles of Unitarian 

Universalism, our Door County Fellowship:  

  · Celebrates diverse beliefs 

  · Inspires spiritual growth, intellectual in-

quiry, and creative expression 

  · Cares actively for the wellbeing of its fel-

lowship family and the larger community 

 · Practices conscientious stewardship of the 

earth upon which all life depends 

  · Pursues equality and justice for all people 

Governing Board Officers: 
President  
Judy Brodd   
judy@thelittlecottage.com 
920-854-2478 

Vice President 
Cindy Nelson 
cindyandbruce@gmail.com 
920-854-9360 

Treasurer  
Al Johnson  
amjohnson@itol.com 
920-559-9242 

Secretary  
Lynn Lees   
lynnlees23@gmail.com 
920-854-5451 

Past President  
Bob Lindahl  
bob.lindahl@gmail.com 
920-421-2470 

Governing Board Directors: 

Building & Grounds  
Bruce Nelson 
brucejamesnelson@gmail.com 

Caring  
Trish Black  
trish.black55@gmail.com 

Lifespan Education  
Valerie Murre-Schlick  
vmurre@gmail.com 

Membership 
Dottie Gerrits  
gerrits2732@gmail.com 

Program  
Cindy Stiehl   
cmstiehl@aol.com 

Social Responsibility 
Jane Wise   
mjanewise66@gmail.com 

PRESIDENTS COLUMN By Judy Brodd 
UUFDC Sustainability: What Does It Mean?  

It is with heartfelt concern for the future of UUFDC that I begin discussing with 
all of you what I consider a major challenge to our future: the sustainability of 
UUFDC. What do I mean by sustainability?  It is a simple question: Are we able to 
continue to exist as a congregation into the future? And if we wish to do so, how 
do we maintain our beloved community and guarantee its existence? 

We exist today because of our founders and because of the loving hands and 
volunteer time from our Members and Friends. In addition, we exist because of 
the pledges given to our fellowship to fund the staff, services, building, pro-
grams, social outreach, and care of our members.   

I’d like to share some factual information with all of you (these are estimates):  
 98.8% of our pledges come from folks who are 60 years and older 
 45.2% come from folks who are between 70 – 80 years   
 16.8% come from folks who are 80 years and older 
 Our pledge funding has dropped $14,350 from 2015-16 levels.  

The reduction in the number of pledges comes about because of a variety of 
reasons:  folks moving closer to family, friends, or medical facilities; death; or 
simply the inability to continue pledges because of changing financial situations.    

I want the Fellowship to be here for the rest of my life on this earth. What do 
you want?  Your Board is discussing this important issue, but we need more than 
just the board to weigh in.  We are interested in hearing your point of view and 
possible solutions.  Let’s make a plan and enthusiastically implement it.   
Let’s all get to work! 

mailto:judy@thelittlecottage.com
mailto:marilyn.hansotia@gmail.com
mailto:clowers@doorpi.net
mailto:lynnlees23@gmail.com
mailto:bob.lindahl@gmail.com
mailto:winzenzk@gmail.com
mailto:jamihanreddy@gmail.com
mailto:vmurre@gmail.com
mailto:lynnlees23@gmail.com
mailto:cmstiehl@aol.com
mailto:mjanewise66@gmail.com
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Please Help UUFDC Declutter 

If you Google “decluttering”, you will find topics such as “Is 
Clutter Sabotaging Your Spiritual Life”, “Decluttering as a 
Spiritual Practice”, and “The Joy of Emptiness”. One site 
reveals an ancient Chinese proverb: a cluttered space equals a 
cluttered mind.  

Here at the Fellowship we hope to maintain an atmosphere of 
peace and serenity, without the unnecessary distractions that 
come with clutter. But we find ourselves fighting a constant 
battle with unwanted stuff that just magically appears. 

So we are asking for your help.  

Ê When you are decluttering at home, please do not bring your 
unwanted things to the Fellowship. If you think you have 
something that we really need, email Building & Grounds chair 
Bruce Nelson (brucejamesnelson@gmail.com) to determine if 
we will accept your donation.  

Ê When you see a display of items that have been forgotten at 
the Fellowship arranged on the bench in the lobby, please take 
your dish or whatever home. Everything not claimed promptly 
will be taken to Bargains. 

Ê When leaving something at the Fellowship for someone else 
to pick up, please let them know they must pick the item up 
within 5 days. Put to and from names on the item. Items not 
picked up within that timeframe will also be taken to Bargains. 

On a second front, in an attempt to take control of our storage 
spaces, the Building and Grounds committee plans a complete 
de-cluttering this fall. If you have donated any large item that 
is no longer used at the Fellowship and want to reclaim it 
before it is removed from the premises, please contact Bruce 
Nelson (brucejamesnelson@gmail.com) immediately to make 
arrangements.  

Thank you so much for your help! 

Joyfully Celebrating 20 Years in September 

Twenty years ago this September, a small group of people 
came together, put a classified advertisement in the local 
paper, and soon established what would become the 
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Door County. To mark this 
momentous occasion September is jam-packed with 
celebratory events. 

Ê The celebration kicks off with the hanging of the UUFDC 
Members and Friends exhibit in the UU Gallery. Don’t miss the 
opening reception on Friday, September 2 from 2 – 5 pm.  

Ê  On Thursday, September 15, we will gather at the Landmark 
Resort in Egg Harbor for “Joyfully Celebrating 20 Years Under 
the Same Sky”, an evening of food, music, and joy as we 

celebrate how far we have come. RSVP’s are due no later than 
September 2. 

Ê On Sunday, September 18, Rev. Cynthia Barnes Johnson will 
mark the occasion with a special Celebration Sunday service at 
10 am, followed by cake and champagne. 

Please make sure now that all of these dates are on your 
calendar. If you have not yet responded to your dinner 
invitation, please contact Pat now to RSVP 
(contact@uufdc.org). 

UUFDC’s Walk to End Alzheimer’s 
Saturday September 17 at Peninsula Park 9 am 
Our UUFDC team has participated in an Alzheimer’s Walk for 
many years and has received awards nearly every year for the 
most walkers, most money raised or both!  This will be just a 
UUFDC Walk following our usual tradition, as the nationally 
sponsored walk is September 18 at 10 am in Sturgeon Bay.  
We will be celebrating our 20th anniversary at that time! 

Sign up in the foyer to walk on Saturday, September 17, 9 am, 
and join the optional breakfast prior to the walk at Julie’s Park 
Café, Fish Creek, at 8 am.  Contribution envelopes for 
participants will be available there. 

Walkers will raise funds for this worthwhile activity.  Please 
support a walker if you are unable to participate.  Our Third 
Sunday Collection, September 18, will also support the 
Alzheimer’s Association. 

Walk registration and start-off is at Stella Maris Catholic 
Church parking lot, Fish Creek, across the street from Julie’s 
Cafe. 

Contact Marilyn Hansotia at marilyn.hansotia@gmail.com or 
Val Murre-Schlick at vmurre@gmail.com. 

Youth Re Program Update 
By Anna Knapp  

Our Youth RE Summer Art Program was a great success.  Our 
students painted, drew self-portraits, made beads, did a 
community weaving project, dyed fabric and so many more 
wonderful self-expressions.  A big thank you to all the 
volunteers:  Valerie Murre-Schlick, Juliana Neuman, Cynthia 
Oliver, Marilyn Hansotia, Phil Hansotia, Karon Winzenz, 
Liesbeth Fickes, Pat Crow, and Sally Malm. 

Our regular RE classes will begin soon.  This year we’re hoping 
to have two classrooms of students each Sunday.  I am looking 
for five volunteers to help out with the classes October-May.  
You do not need any experience to help out in this program.  
Please talk to Anna Knapp (anna@uufdc.org or 920 493 2649).  
There will be a short volunteer training session offered to 
make sure you have everything you need to be a great 
volunteer!   

Our Community 

mailto:brucejamesnelson@gmail.com
mailto:brucejamesnelson@gmail.com
mailto:contact@uufdc.org
mailto:Marilyn.hansotia@gmail.com
mailto:vmurre@gmail.com
mailto:anna@uufdc.org
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Caring Committee Update 
The UUFDC Caring Committee continues 
with its charge to help the members and 
friends in times of need as well as joy.  If 
you or anyone you know needs some 
support or has cause to celebrate please 
let us know.  You may contact the 
committee chair or any of the members.  
We are here to help with a variety of 
needs and will try to support our 
members to the best of our abilities. 

The Caring Committee will be organizing 
the Fall Neighbor – Neighbor Initiative.  If 
you or someone you know needs help 
with any fall household projects please 
contact Trish Black by phone or email at:  
(815) 979-9845 OR 
trish.black55@gmail.com 

We are always looking for new members 
of our steering committee as well as 
individuals just interested and willing to 
lend a helping hand.  We meet quarterly 
with our next meeting to be in mid-late 
November.  Please watch the newsletter 
and order of service for the specific date.  
If you would like more information 
please contact Trish Black. 

Caring Committee volunteer for 
September 
Trish Black  (815) 979-9845 
trish.black55@gmail.com 

Third Sunday Collection Supports 
Alzheimer’s Association 

On Sunday, September 18 our special 
collection will support the Alzheimer’s 
Association. Their mission is to eliminate 
Alzheimer’s disease through the 
advancement of research; provide and 
enhance care and support for all 
affected; and reduce the risk of 
dementia through the promotion of 
brain health. 

If you are unable to participate in the 
UUFDC’s Walk to End Alzheimer’s on 
September 17, please consider a 
generous donation to support the efforts 
of the Alzheimer’s Association and their 
work with the millions afflicted with the 
condition, their families, and our health 
care system. 

Francha Barnard 
Headlines Dickinson 
Poetry 
On Wednesday, 
September 14 at 7 pm, 
Baileys Harbor resident 
Francha Barnard will be 
the featured poet at the 
UUFDC’s Dickinson Poetry Series. 

Barnard taught poetry and creative 
writing for many years as an elementary 
school librarian before she picked up the 
pen in retirement and began to write her 
own words as poems. She is the 2010 Hal 
Prize for Poetry winner and a 
perennial Wisconsin Fellowship of Poets 
Calendar contributor. She edited, with 
Estella Lauter, the 2017 WFOP Calendar. 
She has organized and participated in 
numerous Door County poetry events 
including the annual DC Poets Retreat 
and Poetry/Art shows at the Meadows 
Gallery as well as serving in the Door 
County Poets Collective which last year 
published the Soundings, Door County in 
Poetry. 

In her poetry Barnard looks to the world, 
both natural and human, for inspiration. 

Door County provides a wealth of both, 
though the wider world also appears in 
her poems. Details and voice especially 
draw her attention.     

Racial Justice Task Force 
In response to the UUA’s 2015-16 
resolutions in support of Black Lives 
Matter and their strong urging that local 
UU’s follow their lead, the Social 
Responsibility Committee has endorsed 
the UUFDC Racial Justice Task Force. The 
first mission of the Task Force is to offer 
educational experiences to the Members 
and Friends of our Fellowship over the 
course of several months. We are 
looking forward to presenting speakers, 
workshops and discussion groups to help 
us more clearly understand racism and 
white privilege, and to study ways in 
which, as a Fellowship, we can stand 
together in the work toward racial 
justice.  

ECO SOLUTIONS 
The two areas that contribute the most 
CO2, are transportation and energy.  The 
most effective counter strategy is 
conservation.  Check your choices and 
practices regularly!  

UU Gallery Showcases UU Fellowship Talent 

The 20th Anniversary exhibit in the UU Gallery 
honors the history and the talents of Members 
and Friends of the UUFDC. We will celebrate 
those who were here in 1996 as well as those 
have joined since then. With 27 adult partici-
pants, the exhibit showcases a variety of work 
from jewelry, quilting, and mosaics to painting, 
sculpture, mixed media, and drawing. Our 
youngest UU’s will be exhibiting works created 
this summer in our Sunday morning “Everyone’s 

an Artist” 
program. 
Their work is exhibited in the lobby. The 
Gathering Room will be the venue for all oth-
er work, including work from those who may 
no longer be with us, but whose memories 
we honor for their creative spirit.  

There will be a reception to mingle with the 
artists on Friday, September 2, from 2 until 5 
o'clock. Refreshments will be served. 

 

Julia Bresnahan     pastel          

Meg Vermillion     mosaic 

mailto:trish.black55@gmail.com
tel:%28815%29%20979-9845
mailto:trish.black55@gmail.com
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Movies That Matter presents 
The Kill Team  
The Kill Team is a documentary 
film about the Maywand District mur-
ders during the war in Afghanistan. The 
film won first place in the category of 
Best Documentary Feature at the 
2013 Tribeca Film Festival. This docu-
mentary  unveils the moral tensions that 
tear at soldiers' psyches through the lens 
of one highly personal story: Private Ad-
am Winfield was a 21-year-old soldier in 
Afghanistan when he attempted with the 
help of his father to alert the military to 
heinous war crimes his platoon was com-
mitting. Tragically, his father's pleas for 
help went unheeded. Once Adam's fel-
low soldiers got wind of what he'd done, 
they threatened to silence him -- perma-
nently. Forced to choose between his 
conscience and his own survival, Adam 
found himself drawn into a moral abyss, 
faced with a split-second decision that 
would change his life forever. Join us on 
Tuesday, September 20 at 4:30 pm for 
The Kill Team. A discussion will follow the 
screening. (2015, 79 minutes) 

Power of Purchase 

Meat again??  Fish??  Vegetarian menu?? 
This September/October, think 
“alternative meals”.  There are many rea-
sons to eat less meat.  There are the 
health benefits for you...and the health 
benefits for the planet.  There is the fi-
nancial pay back...meat is simply more 
expensive.  There is the “wow” factor of 
trying a yummy new recipe with all local-
ly grown fresh produce. 

If you are a “meat person”, The Better 
World Shopping Guide can advise you 
which national brands are best...and 
worst (Tyson).  There is also a guide for 
seafood.  But more importantly, think 
local.  Door County is blessed with locally 
grown meat, fish and veggies!  The Guide 
is available for purchase at the Coffee 
Cart on most Sundays, or from the SRC 
information table, currently found near 
the name badges.   

P.S.  Alternative meals doesn't have to 
mean dinner.  It's easy to be meatless at 

breakfast and lunch, too.  For starters, 
try one meal a day, then two?  Then one 
day a week, then two?  Eat Healthy...for 
you, the planet, and your pocketbook! 

SRC Snippets 

Where did summer go?!  We’re sliding 
into September and into some exciting 
activities for the Fellowship.  Marilyn 
Hansotia has worked with the director of 
the Alzheimer’s Association to create an 
Alzheimer’s Walk in Peninsula State Park 
for our UU family.  Many thanks to Mari-
lyn for being so resolute about making 
this happen.  See her article about the 
walk and the related Third Sunday Collec-
tion in this issue. 

Don’t miss the TED Talk series, 
“Escalating Inequality (and how to create 
opportunity for all)”, scheduled for Au-
gust 31 and September 7, 14, and 21.  
Meet us in the sanctuary on those dates 
at 4 pm for a short video and then an 
invigorating discussion, led by Jim Black.  
Special thanks to Jim for finding this se-
ries and leading these interesting ses-
sions.  Please read more about these at 
http://uujec.com/tedcurriculum. 

Our UUFDC JEC (Just Economic Commu-
nity) task force has been busy with their 
work on Move to Amend since the Fel-
lowship passed the ‘U.S. Constitution 
Amendment Resolution’ in support of 
this effort.  The group is contacting other 
UU’s within Wisconsin to lend support 
and is planning a petition drive to try and 
put the resolution on some local ballots 
in the spring.  Please read about this im-
portant movement at https://
movetoamend.org/unitarian-
universalists-just-economic-community. 

A big thank you to Lynn Olson and Paula 
Christensen for all their work on the out-
standing Black Lives Matter presentation 
that they gave last month.  Watch this 
space for updates on future activities 
related to this issue. 

The next SRC meeting is Monday, Sep-
tember 12, at 4pm.  As always, we’d be 
happy to have you attend. 

Save the Date: 
On Sunday, October 16, Karen Hering, 
author of Writing to Wake the 
Soul, returns to Door County to lead an 
afternoon of guided writing for writers 
and nonwriters alike. Karen Hering is 
consulting literary minister at Unity 
Church-Unitarian in St. Paul, Minnesota. 
She leads retreats and programs near 
and far for people using writing as a spir-
itual practice and a tool for healing and 
social action.  

UU Book Club 
By Karon Winzenz 

Susanne Beaumont will host the Wives of 
Los Alamos by Tara Shea Nesbit on Sep-
tember 7 starting at 12:30 pm. She will 
contact you regarding attendance just 
prior to the meeting. Google the title to 
learn more about this book. 

We then begin our new group of books 
selected in July.  Valerie Murre-Schlick 
will host and lead a discussion of 
Bettyville by George Hodgman starting at 
12:30 pm on October 5th.  “The idea of a 
cultured gay man leaving New York City 
to care for his aging mother in Paris, Mis-
souri, is already funny, and George Hodg-
man reaps that humor with great charm. 
But then he plunges deep, examining the 
warm yet fraught relationship between 
mother and son with profound insight 
and understanding (Alison Bechdel).” 

Opportunities to Learn and Grow 

The TED Talk Schedule 
August 31 

Houston, we have a problem: distribu-
tion of wealth in the US and  

why it is a problem 
September 7 

How we got this way: Robert Reich on 
the race to the bottom, Citizens United, 

the Trans-Pacific Partnership 
September 14 

Is there hope? Stories where success was 
not the likely outcome, but was the end 

result  
September 21 

Solutions? Move to Amend, how pro-
gressive taxes work, sharing economy 

http://uujec.com/tedcurriculum
https://movetoamend.org/unitarian-universalists-just-economic-community
https://movetoamend.org/unitarian-universalists-just-economic-community
https://movetoamend.org/unitarian-universalists-just-economic-community
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September Calendar of Events 
For the most up-to-date calendar, please go to:  www.uufdc.org/calendar 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat 

            
       

       
  

 

 

 

 

 

 1       

 

 1 

 

 

2  
Opening Reception 
20th Anniversary 
UU Gallery Exhibit 

2 - 5 pm 

3 

 

4 
10 am SERVICE 

Jane Shoup 

MSMF Concert 3 pm 
 

5 
 

6 

 

 

7     UU Book   

Group  12:30 pm 

TED Talk 4 pm 

CCCdc Program 

7 pm 

8 
 

PFLAG Meeting 
6 pm 

9 
 

 

 

10  

 

11   Choir 8:30 am 

10 am SERVICE 
Rev. Joan Shiels 

 

12 

 

SRC Meeting 
4 pm 

 

13 

 

Governing Board 
4 pm 

14 

 TED Talk 4 pm 

Poetry 7 pm   
Francha Barnard 

15 

20th Anniversary 

Dinner at 

Landmark Resort 

16  
 

 

 

17    

MSMF 
Concert 

7 pm 

18   Choir 8:30 am 
10 am SERVICE 

Celebration Sunday 
The Rev. Cynthia 
Barnes Johnson 

19 

 

 

 

20  

Movies That 
Matter 4:30 pm 

The Kill Team 

21 

TED Talk 4 pm 

22 

 

23 
 

 

24   

 

25   

10 am SERVICE 
Dan Taylor 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

27 

 

 

28 

 

 

29 

 

 

 30 

 

31 

 
 

 

Happy Birthday to those celebrating in September: 

1 - Cari Lewis; 2 - David Clowers; 5 - Alan Kopischke;  

14 - Simon Kopischke; 19 - Ray Di Iulio; 

24 - Carol Boyd; 27 - Carrie Link 


